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CITY OF NEW HAVEN

BOARD OF ALDERMEN

August 3, 2009
Honorable Board of Aldermen

165 Church Street

New Haven, CT 06510

Dear Colleagues: 

As you are aware UI recently announced its intention to abandon its corporate headquarters in downtown New Haven and relocate to Orange, Connecticut.

Since the Department of Public Utility Control ("DPUC") has failed to stop this move of UI from Downtown New Haven to Orange, and has not determined who will  pay for the costs associated with the move  UI  will incur significant unnecessary costs on account of the relocation.

As these costs may  be borne either by already overburdened rate payers in higher electricity costs and  this move may negative impact  to other existing issues that we have been trying diligently to ameliorate related to energy, pollution, the environment, and mass transit we respectfully submit the attached resolution requesting that the  appropriate committee of the New Haven Board of Aldermen hold a hearing so that UI ratepayers, UI shareholders, local businesses, environmental and business organizations; public officials and other interested persons can be heard on the consequences and wisdom of the re-location.

Sincerely,

Hon. Carl Goldfield 

Hon. Roland Lemar       

Hon. Mordechai Sandman

Ward 29, Alderman 

Ward 9, Alderman          
Ward 28, Alderman

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF THE CITY OF NEW HAVEN REQUESTING THAT AN APPROPRIATE ALDERMANIC COMMITTEE HOLD HEARINGS ON UNITED ILLUMINATING COMPANY’S PLANNED RELOCATION SO THAT UNITED ILLUMINATING (UI) RATE PAYERS, UI SHAREHOLDERS, LOCAL BUSINESSES, ENVIRONMENTAL AND BUSINESS ORGANIZATIONS, PUBLIC OFFICIALS AND OTHER INTERESTED PERSONS MAY TESTIFY ON THE CONSEQUENCES AND WISDOM OF THE RELOCATION  


Whereas: United Illuminating (“UI”) customers pay the some of the highest electricity rates in the United States, and


Whereas: UI recently announced its intention to abandon its corporate headquarters in downtown New Haven and relocate to Orange, Connecticut, and


Whereas: the Department of Public Utility Control ("DPUC") has failed to stop the move of UI from Downtown New Haven to Orange, and has not determined who will  pay for the costs associated with the move; and


Whereas: UI  will incur significant unnecessary costs on account of the relocation which will be borne either by already overburdened rate payers in higher electricity costs or by its own presumably unwitting shareholders in a lower return on investment;and


Whereas: the move will represent the sudden abandonment of New Haven by a major corporate citizen which, while it has enjoyed the benefits of citizenship in New Haven for over 100 years,  will be leaving behind as its legacy a polluted English Station power plant; and


Whereas: the move is in the wrong environmental direction, from an urban setting  accessible to UI  employees, customers and business partners by mass transit,  to a suburban campus accessible only by automobile; and


Whereas: the move comes at a time of increased consciousness of the threat posed to our environment and national security by our dependence on the automobile and  imported foreign oil; 


Now Therefore Be It Resolved that an appropriate committee of the New Haven Board of Aldermen hold a hearing so that UI ratepayers, UI shareholders, local businesses, environmental and business organizations; public officials and other interested persons can be heard on the consequences and wisdom of the re-location.

_829141041

